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       Friday 16th February 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Beautiful Handwriting and Presentation 

 

At Cann Hall, you'll know that we have high expectations for 

children work, which we have on displays all around the school. 

We know how hard children work to get their writing to look 

brilliant for their published work. But we have noticed that in 

their exercise books their writing isn’t always the very best it can 

be. So, as a school we are all going to work together to try to 

improve our handwriting and our presentation across every 

subject.  

 

Yesterday, all the children were part of an assembly to 

share with them how we plan to help them to do this. We 

hope that some of the children came home and talked 

about this with you. We know that this is a hard this to do, 

and so we have put things in place to make this as positive 

experience as we can. Most improved handwriting will be 

celebrated through displays in the classroom, around the 

school and in the leadership offices, as well as in our 

newsletters and as part of celebration assembly. The focus 

is very much on improvements from where the children are, rather than the best 

handwriting.  

 

As part of this initiative, we have slightly changed some of our handwriting expectations for 

different year groups, across the school.  This is to ensure that all children are fully supported 

in being able to develop the correct letter formation and, eventually the correct joins to 

ensure that the wonderful writing that they are producing, in all their lessons, can be easily 

read by anyone. There are larger versions of the information below at the end of this letter.  

  



 

 

 

A charitable trust 

 company number: 10360957 

 

 

 

Chief Executive Officer: John Camp OBE 

Registered address: C/o Alderwood Primary School, Rainham Close, Eltham, London SE9 2JB    
 

We are no longer teaching lead ins because not all letters, when joined will join on the line, 

for example: 

 

 
 

For those children, who are already using lead ins correctly, i.e. they are not impacting 

negatively on letter formation and overall handwriting, they will be able to continue this 

learnt style – we will not be unteaching this.     

 

Every year group will be taking part in 10 minutes of handwriting practice, each day.  

During these sessions, the children will practice letter formation and joining patterns (Y2-Y6). 

A considerable focus will be on ascenders (  l), descenders ) and 

the main body of the letters being a consistent size.  

 

In writing sessions, the class teachers will be stopping the children 1-2 minutes into their 

independent writing to give them time to self-assess their handwriting.  If the children’s 

handwriting is not as they produce in their handwriting practice, they will be asked to 

restart.  This way, there is likely to be just a small amount of writing to rewrite and it should 

encourage the children to always begin with focus and care for their handwriting.  

 

Since sharing these expectations with children, we have seen a huge improvement in the 

children’s handwriting and presentation, across the school (see below). Not only can the 

adults see this but the children themselves have noticed the difference in their work.  They 

are extremely proud in the progress they have made in such a short space of time, which is 

lovely to see. 

 

Here are some examples of the progress that has already been made:  
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As part of the editing and revising section of a sequence of writing, children will be editing 

and improving sections of their work, based on content, grammar, punctuation and 

spelling and there is an expectation for this work to be redrafted as part of the writing 

process.   

 

If you have any further questions, regarding our expectations for handwriting, please do 

not hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher.  
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World Book Day, Thursday 7th March 

 

Today you will have received a letter with lots of information regarding our plans for World 

Book Day on Thursday 7th March. 

 

Just as a reminder, here is a list of the books that each year group will be basing their 

activities around on this day.  If possible, we would love for the children to come into school 

in an outfit linked to their year group text.  

 

Below are the texts for each year group:  

 

Reception The Day the Crayons Quit by Oliver Jeffers 

Year 1 Room on the Broom by Julia Donaldson 

Year 2 Peter Pan by J. M Barrie  

Year 3 The Enormous Crocodile by Roald Dahl 

Year 4 Charlie and the Chocolate Factory by Roald Dahl 

Year 5 Harry Potter and the Goblet of Fire by J. K Rowling  

Year 6 Treasure Island by Robet Louis Stevenson 

 

To further celebrate World Book Day, we are also offering this special themed menu too. 
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Attendance Update 

We’ve ended the term on a positive note, with 

our overall attendance up to 94%.  

 

Thank you to all of you for your help with this. 

We know how important every day at school 

is, and we so appreciate your support.   

 

After half term, we will be sending out individual attendance 

information to all families again.  This is just to ensure we are 

keeping you up to date with child’s attendance record.  If you 

wish to check this yourself, you can do this at any time, via your ‘My Child At School’ app.   

 

We will also be launching our ‘Attendance Workshops’, which parents and carers will be 

able to book on to. These will be informative and helpful sessions to find out how to best 

support your children’s attendance at school. Details for these will be included in the 

attendance letter after half term.  

 

Goal Celebration 

 

Ella played in the year 3 / 4 girls’ game against a very good U8 

team, who have played together for over a year.  Even though 

Ella’s team lost, they continued to work together, and Ella 

managed to score their only goal and the first girl goal 

ever, so she was super happy and so she should be. 

Well done Ella – you have made a fantastic start!  

 

 

Road Safety Update  

 

Thank for your continued support, in helping us to keep the roads around our school clear 

so that children, parents and carers and can cross the road safely, each day.  

 

There are still a few occasions where we are seeing cars pull up on the zig zag and double 

lines outside the school, usually when parents and carers are running late. So even in these 

instances, please try to find a safer place to park.  

 

On a similar note, regarding the safety of our community, this week, 

we have been made aware that some parents and carers are 

becoming increasingly concerned with the way groups of parents 

and carers are congregating on the pavements outside of the school 

gates at drop off and pick up time.  This is leading to parents, children 

(and even those parents, with buggies) being forced to have to walk 

in the road to pass. Again, please ensure we are all giving 

consideration to others, in these circumstances so as to avoid any chance of a serious 

accident happening. Thank you.   
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Essex Activate 

More about this programme, what the clubs offer and how you can 

book your child onto one of their half term holiday clubs, can be found 

in the three posters at the bottom of this letter.  

 

Half Term Football Camps 

 

Colchester United are collaborating with Active Essex, throughout 

the February Half Term, to offer their ActiVate Camps for children 

in Colchester.  

 

To participate, kindly register based on your child's status (either for Free School Meals or as 

part of a Low-Income Family). It's important to note that there won't be a complimentary 

hot meal provided for Low Income families; the funding will exclusively cover the food 

expenses for children on free school meals. However, there is an option to purchase a meal 

at £3.50 per day for those in Low Income families. 

   

Shrub End Community & Sports Centre, CO2 9BG – PRIMARY 

Dates: Tuesday 20th February, Wednesday 21st February & Friday 23rd February 2024. 

Time: 10am-2pm 

Age Range: 5-11 years old 

Free School Meals Link To Register: https://colchester-united-cf.classforkids.io/camp/436 

Low Income Link To Register: https://colchester-united-cf.classforkids.io/camp/438 

 

Colchester Academy School, CO4 3JL – PRIMARY 

Dates: Monday 19th February, Wednesday 21st February & Thursday 22nd February 2024. 

Time: 9.30am-1.30pm 

Age Range: 5-11 years old 

Free School Meals Link To Register: https://colchester-united-cf.classforkids.io/camp/434 

Low Income Link To Register: https://colchester-united-cf.classforkids.io/camp/437 

 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolchester-united-cf.classforkids.io%2Fcamp%2F436&data=05%7C02%7CWBYRNE%40compassps.uk%7C0da53f034ece4010bca208dc1c105841%7Cf1c488425a3e4a7398d9cdd4b5f00899%7C0%7C0%7C638416103724982368%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8gcHO1tk3I2oO3QlxL8V1RDUJ77xggeodaOE7%2BAXcYA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolchester-united-cf.classforkids.io%2Fcamp%2F438&data=05%7C02%7CWBYRNE%40compassps.uk%7C0da53f034ece4010bca208dc1c105841%7Cf1c488425a3e4a7398d9cdd4b5f00899%7C0%7C0%7C638416103724988356%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sRMwdUhQ1rpT6GIu9F2RlTRyIP46YS%2FINXZTG0RvmHY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolchester-united-cf.classforkids.io%2Fcamp%2F434&data=05%7C02%7CWBYRNE%40compassps.uk%7C0da53f034ece4010bca208dc1c105841%7Cf1c488425a3e4a7398d9cdd4b5f00899%7C0%7C0%7C638416103724996614%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s17zm1%2FMnfeDLJn0RiCdS9v%2FzwyZCZ0KD3q8ED1eAZE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolchester-united-cf.classforkids.io%2Fcamp%2F437&data=05%7C02%7CWBYRNE%40compassps.uk%7C0da53f034ece4010bca208dc1c105841%7Cf1c488425a3e4a7398d9cdd4b5f00899%7C0%7C0%7C638416103725005067%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hvAyG%2FC%2B2Vx7iWLi78ry%2BZq7TINFUetlHEPU7Ht6rEQ%3D&reserved=0
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February Halft Term Family Warm Hub 

 

CVST are co-hosting a Family Warm Hub 

next week during half term. This will be 

held at St Clare’s School in Clacton on 

Wednesday 21st February from 10am -

1pm.   

 

This session is FREE to attend, and open to 

all families, not just families of St Clare’s. 

There will be breakfast, lunch, hot 

chocolate (with Cream and 

Marshmallows) Winter Packs, Free Smoke 

Alarms, Free Hair Cuts for children, Craft 

activities and other services offering 

support too. 

 

Financial Wellbeing Course 

 

CVST are also working with Multiply to offer a 

free, one-day 'Financial Wellbeing Course' at 

Imperial House, Clacton on Thursday 

15th February from 10am - 2pm.  

 

This is a course to help empower people to 

manage their finances and learn tips and skills 

to budget their money.  This is a free course 

and participants will receive a £10 shopping 

voucher for attending.  

 

 

Competition Reminder 

 

All the information for this competition and the design template can still 

be found at the end of this letter. Please make sure to hand your child’s 

entry into the school office no later than Friday 19th April to ensure that we 

can send them all off in good time before the closing date.  
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Essex Local Offer 

Roadshows 

 

If you are a parent or 

carer of a young person 

with special 

educational needs and 

disabilities and want to 

know what support is on 

offer in this area, why 

don’t you go along to 

the JobServe 

Community Stadium, in 

Colchester on 

Wednesday 13th March 

to find out. There will be 

representatives from 

education, health and 

social care.  You can 

just turn up – no need to 

pre-book. Scan the QR 

code here, for more 

information.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTA Discos 

 

The children had a great time at their discos on Monday evening.  A 

huge thank you to the PTA for organising and running these back-to-

back events. Also, another huge thank you to both the parents and 

staff, who gave up their own time to support, on the night.  

 

 

Upcoming dates for your diary 

 

17.2.2024-25.2.2024: Half Term 

26.2.2024: Children Return to School 

1.3.2024: Secondary School Offer Day 

4.3.2024: PTA Mother's Day Pop-Up Shop 
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7.3.2024: World Book Day 

13.3.2024: Learning Conferences 4.00-7.00pm 

14.3.2024: Learning Conferences 3.40-6.00pm 

15.3.2024: Comic Relief   

27.3.2024: Easter Service Assembly at School 

29.3.2024-14.4.2024: Easter Holidays 

15.4.2024: Children Return to School 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend. 

 

Kindest regards 

 

 

 

Sarah Crookes & Wendy Byrne 
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